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July 27, 2021 
 
Leslie Zink  
Sr. Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
Frontier Communications 
21 West Ave. 
Spencerport, NY 14559 
 
Re:  Navajo Communications Company, Inc. d/b/a Frontier Navajo Communications Company’s 
Tariff Revisions to Introduce a Duplicate Bill Charge to Customers upon Request for Providing a 
Printed Copy of Current and/or Previous Months’ Billing; Docket No. 21-050-T02 
 
Dear Ms. Zink, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed Navajo Communications Company, Inc. 
dba Frontier Navajo Communications Company’s (“Navajo”) proposed revisions to its General 
Exchange Tariff – Utah, Section 0, Sheet No. 1 and Section 10, Sheet No. 10 (“Tariff”), filed July 19, 
2021 (the “Filing”). The intent of proposed changes to the Tariff is to introduce a Duplicate Bill 
Charge of $5.00 to provide a printed copy of current and/or previous months’ billing. Navajo 
requests an effective date of August 19, 2021. 
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed on July 
26, 2021 (“Recommendation”). DPU has no objections to the proposed changes, and recommends 
approval of the Tariff’s proposed changes, effective August 19, 2021. According to DPU, the 
proposed Tariff changes will neither affect Navajo’s overall revenue picture, nor any other rates. 
DPU adds that the proposed $5.00 charge does not seem unreasonable. 
   

Based on its review of the Filing and DPU’s Recommendation, the PSC approves the 
proposed changes to the Tariff as filed, effective August 19, 2021. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#319719 


